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To the Members of the Senate Committee on Energy and Environment,

My name is Milton Finch, and | have been the proud owner of Highway 101 Liguor Store in
Port Orford for the past 21 vears. | have been a resident of Port Orford for 35 years, and )
have witnessed the challenges and growth of this community throughout my tims here. |
am writing today in strong support of Senate Bill 1047, which would provide critical
economic development opportunities for our area, particularly in the context ofa proposead
gotf course devselopment.

As a small business owner, | can atiest 1o the economic hardships faced by our
community. While Port Orford is 2 beautiful and unigue place to live, we are often
overlooked when it comes to state resources and opportunities for growth. A golf course
woutld not only bring a new straam of tourism and visitors to our area, but itwould also
creatg new jobs, increasse local spending, and elevate the overall economic standing of our
coramunity. This bill would help ensure that such a project is both viable and sustainable in
the long term.

Over the years, | have seen firsthand how important i is 1o d%‘a}erséfy our iocal economy.
Many of our businasses, including mine, are highly dependent on the ebb and fiow of
tourism. A golf course would provide an opportunity for a steady, year-round influx of
visitors, which could have a ripple effect on local restaurants, retail, lodging, and other
services. This development would not only benefit my business but also create more
opportunities for my fellow small business owners in Port Orford.

Additionally, the potential for job creation associated with the development of the golf
course cannot be overstated. From construction jobs to long-term employment in the
hospitality and service seciors, the economic benefits would raach far heyond the
immediste construction phase. This is exactly the type of sustainable development that we
need in our community to support the livelihoods of families and workers who have tved
here for generations.

Senate Bill 1047 provides a vitel framework for making this vision a reality, and  am fully
supportive of its passage. The opportunity for economic growth and job creation through a
golf course project would be a game-changer for Port Orford, and ! urge you to support this
important piece of legistation.



Thank you for your ime and considerstion.

Sincerety,

Milion Finch

Owner, Highway 101 Liguor Store
Port Orford, Oregon




